
 

February 16, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Joe Seiwert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications 

Statehouse, Room 481-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Seiwert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2317 by Representative Whipple 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2317 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2317 would require employees working on 600 kilovolts or more of electricity or 

high voltage electrical equipment to receive training or retraining in accordance with 

Occupational Safety and Health Administration training courses and provisions.  The Kansas 

Department of Labor could adopt rules and regulations to administer provisions of the bill.  The 

Kansas Corporation Commission would be charged with providing assistance to the Department 

of Labor, as needed. 

 

 According to the Department of Labor and the Kansas Corporation Commission, 

enactment of HB 2317 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Amy Green, KCC 

 Dawn Palmberg, Department of Labor  


